
Portland Public School District 1J, Multnomah County, Oregon 
Board of Education Study Session 

 
June 16, 2014 

Informal Minutes 
 

 
The study session of the Board of Education came to order at 6:00pm at the call of Co-Chair Pam 
Knowles in the Board Auditorium of the Blanchard Education Service Center, 501 N. Dixon St, 
Portland, Oregon. 
  
There were present:  

Pam Knowles, Co-Chair  
Ruth Adkins  
Bobbie Regan  
Tom Koehler  

 Steve Buel  
 Matt Morton 
 Greg Belisle, Co-Chair 
 
 Andrew Davidson, Student Representative 
 
 Staff 
 Carole Smith, Superintendent 
 Caren Huson Quiniones, Board Clerk 
 
 
BOARD SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT 
 
The Board honored Tan Dai, graduate of Madison High School, for winning the Board 
Scholarship Award.  Mr. Dai plans to attend PSU and will major in Education.  : 
   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Greg Burrill stated that he was not accusing the Board as being racists; however, either we all are 
or none of us are.  Mr. Burrill asked the Board to remember forgiveness.   
 
Maureen Kenny stated that her son would not be attending Ockley Green next year as he has 
experienced physical bullying and received homophobic comments.  .   
 
Shanda Justice commented that her autistic child was attending the same school as their older 
brother, Ockley Green, but now she has heard that they have to be separated and attend different 
schools where race does matter.  Her child has to find another school again due to lack of bus 
service.  A transfer policy will change the community that they have built.   
 
Jessica Thompson, PTA President of Chief Joe/Ockley Green, told her story about institutional 
racism. She lives in the St. John neighborhood and her child needs to ride the bus.  She had 
been informed the previous week that PPS would no longer provide buses to Ockley Green.  She 
asked the Board to review that decision through the equity lens.   
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